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In February I had a blessed time leading a teaching
session with two local churches in Pembrokeshire. It was
wonderful to be joined by Neil, who works at the CEF
Resource Shop in Northern Ireland, and his lovely wife
Amy. Neil brought a wealth of resources to share with the
Sunday School teachers, including the CEF Unlocked
curriculum for primary aged children. Amy shared the
rationale for teaching toddlers, providing some excellent
tips for learning memory verses with this young  age
group. 

I shared the importance of teaching children Biblical
truths, as well as tips for teaching memory verses to
older children. My young nephew was an enthusiastic 
 assistant who loved sharing ways of learning John 3:16.

If your church would like a tailor-made training session,
do contact me to discuss this. It is something I love to do
and would be happy to facilitate.
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Dear Friend, 
My love for sharing the gospel with children brings me such joy, but in recent weeks I took a step back from
teaching, with the need to take time to rest and refresh. I praise God for this time of reflection and that all the
children and youth work  continued with my volunteers (mum and dad) leading the clubs, whilst I was simply able
to enjoy conversations, crafts, singing and Bible journalling with the youngsters. 

Scripture Memorisation and Teacher Training

I am thankful for the opportunity
to be interviewed by  Paul Daniel,
AECW Evangelist (Associating
Evangelical Churches in Wales)
about my role with CEF.

This article appears in the recent
edition of the magazine
produced by the Evangelical
Movement of Wales (EMW). The
EMW magazines are biblical,
practical and relevant, aiming to
support and serve Christians in
Wales and beyond. 

Training Sunday School teachers from Bethany Free Evangelical Church and
Bethesda Baptist Church, Pembrokeshire.

EMW News Article

Timmy, Meg, Amy & Neil Verner sharing at Teacher Training 



I am so thankful for your prayers. As you partner with me in serving
the Lord, whether in prayer or with a financial gift, I am reminded of
James' declaration that, "Every good gift and every perfect gift is from
above." It is wonderful to experience the joy there is in knowing
God's grace as we serve one another, together (1 Peter 4:10).

To those of you who feel able to make a financial gift, a monthly gift 
 would provide financial stability and resources for sharing the
gospel with children. It also allows me to live as a missionary, helping
me with practical living expenses.

Good News Club
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SUPPORT SHARING THE
GOSPEL IN WALES

The Royal Bank of Scotland
Account Number: 00205518

Sort Code: 83-45-00

International Donations
BIC RBOSGB2L

IBAN GB81RBOS83450000205518

If you would like to make a financial gift,
please mark your gift clearly for Megan
Stone, using the following bank details:

It has been such a blessing to share the gospel with these
little ones, who always amaze me with their responses to
Biblical questions. It is a joy to hear young voices praying
to our heavenly Father, thanking Him for sending Jesus to
die on the cross for them. Please pray that they will grow in
understanding of their words, opening up their hearts to
know the saving love of Jesus. 

 Every blessing,
 Megan

PRAYER & PRAISE

Youth Club

Praise God for answered prayers: 
Four children have returned to the Good News
Club at my home church.

Praise God for a time of  further training in
Northern Ireland last week, gaining  valuable
insight into the work of Good News Clubs and
Easter programmes.

Please pray for the Sunday School teachers at
Bethesda Church, Narberth, as they begin using
the CEF curriculum

April 8th: Please pray that families in my local
community will join in the Easter activities at my
home church, following the Easter Trail to learn
about the greatest rescue plan in history - we
have a risen Saviour who forgives and saves.

Our Youth Group is studying the 10 Commandments, which is
part of the series 'What are God's Standards?' As well as
meeting every week, social events also play an important role
in reaching out to those who do not attend weekly Youth
Clubs. These include sharing  pizza, music and games in my
home, Christmas and Easter dinners at my parents' home and
BBQs. 

Last month we had a great time bowling in Milford Haven,
followed by a meal. Sharing fellowship in this way shows our
care for the young people's faith journey. It also allows
friendships to deepen and gives families an insight into how
we love to live out our faith. As Paul reminds us, "Let each of
you look not only to his own interests, but also to the interests of
others." (Philippians 2:4).

I pray you have a blessed Easter, reflecting with awe and wonder
at the new life our Saviour gives to all who trust in Him. 

Good News Club in Penuel Baptist Chapel, Roch


